
Minutes 
City of Key Colony Beach 

Recreation Committee Meeting 
April 29, 2021 @ 2:00pm. - Marble Hall/via Zoom 

 

 

Call to Order, Roll Call:  

The meeting of the Recreation Committee was called to order at 2:01 PM.   Present were:  Chairperson Ted 

Fischer, Tom Alferes, Anita Alferes, and Richard Pflueger. Three residents through Zoom.  Excused:  Mike 

Alexander, Sally Flagg, & Bill Fox.  Also present: City Administrator, Dave Turner and Assistant City 

Clerk Holly Rosado. 

 

Approval of Minutes from February 29, 2020: Motion:  Made by Tom Alferes and seconded by Richard 

Pflueger for the approval of Minutes.  

 

Vote:  Unanimously approved 

 

A.  Limitations on use Sunset Park: 

 Richard Pflueger reported to the commission about allowing sunset park to stay open until one hour after 

sunset and for the pickleball and tennis courts to remain open until 9:00 pm. City Administrator, Dave Turner 

reported will check with the Commission. 

 

B.  2021-2022 Budget Discussion: 

 

1. Tennis – Anita Alferes – reported a new tennis net needed on street side (West) of courts. Chairperson 

Ted Fischer reported information will be sent to order Windscreen on S.W. Corner 50’x6’ and a new 

tennis net. Chairperson Ted Fischer reported consideration is needed for resurfacing the west tennis 

court in 2-3 years which has a projected cost of $10,000. Becky Todd, City Clerk mentioned there is 

$10,000 in reserves to use for resurfacing the courts. Chairperson Ted Fischer will get it out for bid with 

the verbiage of the time period it needs to be done in the fall.  City Administrator, Dave Turner stated 

the City could provide the cost for landscaping. Anita Alferes reported the sign says opened until April 1 

and would like it changed to April 30th and change the area code to 305 from 508.  Anita Alferes 

mentioned to possibly charge people to join group tennis. Also, resurfacing court #1 and the cost is 

about $10,000. Becky Todd, City Clerk mentioned there is $10,000 in reserves to use for resurfacing the 

courts. Chairperson Ted Fischer will get it out for bid with the verbiage of the time period it needs to be 

done in the fall.   

2. Golf Course –Richard Pflueger mentioned several things been done since last year. There have been 

several clean up and mulching days using volunteers. Two tee boxes, 4 and 7, are not fully protected and 

need either netting or landscaping.  Richard and City Manager to meet on course to review and decide 

on path forward. A few of the holes need signage indicating direction to the next tee box.  Darryl Rice 

and Mr. Turner should discuss. -.  Estimated cost is $400.  Lease agreement City/Daryl Rice expired 

2/19/21 with the possibility to extend it for an additional year.  The cost for the contract is $2500 a 

month and $30,000 for the year. City Administrator said if Daryl Rice’s contract is up it would be up for 

bid – revisit City/Daryl Rice to identify Capital for improvements. Tom Alferes reported a few of the 

holes need signage indicating direction to the next tee box.  Darryl Rice and City Administrator Dave 

Turner should discuss. 

3. Bocce Ball:  Chairperson, Ted Fischer asked if there was any record of anybody asking for money for 

the bocce courts Chairperson Ted Fischer mentioned Bill Fox usually takes care of bocce courts he will 

get with Bill Fox after the meeting to get a number for the new budget. 

4. Pickleball:  Ted Fischer mentioned AED need more pads and a First Aid Kit needs to be replenished in 

addition to items listed in last year’s budget proposal. 

5. Shuffleboard:  No information.   



6. Basketball:  Chairperson Ted Fisher stated there is one basketball that will be left in the tennis box with 

a sign for usage.   

7. Sunset Park – City Administrator Dave Turner mentioned a grant was put in, with the help of Executive 

Assistant Saara Staten for new rails on the observation deck. City Administrator Dave Turner was in 

favor of also including a flagpole and a bicycle rack in this upgrade. The bids were opened Monday 

morning and he was hoping within two or three weeks get an answer on how much money. 

8. Parks and Golf Course – City Administrator Dave Turner reported between all the different committees 

that our parks and golf course will be up to par. The better it looks, the better it is.  

9. Miscellaneous – Chairperson Ted Fischer mentioned the light poles in the tennis/pickleball complex 

need to be painted. 

10. 2020-2021 Budget - Chairpersons, Ted Fischer mentioned there was $1,980.00 left for this year in the 

budget.  The committee agreed to spend these funds this year to fund windscreens, tennis net, golf 

course netting and AED and first aid kit replenishment. 

 

 

Next Meeting: To be determined 

 

Meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Holly Rosado 

Assistant City Clerk 

 

 


